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17th February 2023 
 
Dr. Anne Tonkin 
Chair 
Medical Board of Australia 
 

medboardconsultation@ahpra.gov.au 

 

 

Dear Dr. Tonkin, 

 

I am writing to you, as the President of the Society of Cannabis Clinicians Australian Chapter (SCCAC), an 

independent not-for-profit, member-based organisation which aims to educate doctors, nurses and 

nurse practitioners and pharmacists in cannabinoid medicine.  

 

In response to the invitation of the Medical Board of Australia (the Board) to provide feedback on the 

draft revised Guidelines: Telehealth consultations with patients (the guidelines), SCCAC applauds the 

Medical Board’s revision of these guidelines and fully supports your decision to follow option 3 to 

merge and revise the existing Guidelines for technology-based consultations and an Information sheet - 

Inter-jurisdictional technology based patient consultations (published in 2012 and 2013 respectively). 

 

In addition to our above comments, our specific feedback to your specific questions follows below: 

 

1. Is the content and structure of the draft revised Guidelines: Telehealth consultations with patients 

helpful, clear, relevant and workable? 

 

Yes, SCCAC finds the revised guidelines, overall, to be helpful, clear, relevant and workable. 

 

2. Is there anything missing that needs to be added to the draft revised guidelines? 

 

• A specific recommendation that patients should be seen in a face-to-face consultation at least 

once every 12-months unless there are medical reasons why the patient is unable to do so.  

 

• Under Section 13: Follow-up and record keeping: Reference should be made to make 

practitioners aware of all of the available resources at their disposal, including 

pharmacovigilance tools such as real-Time Prescription Monitoring databases such as QScript or 

ScriptCheckSA. 

 

3. Do you have any other comments on the draft revised guidelines? 

 

SCCAC recognises that telehealth consultations have become a well-accepted means of interacting with 

patients as an alternative to face-to-face consultations, especially since the outbreak of the Covid-19 

epidemic in 2019. Although we support this alternative means of interacting with patients for doctors in 

busy or remote practices, in the medicinal cannabis sector, telehealth has become, not only a means of 






